
 QC Emergency Planning 

Committee 
Friday, September 28, 2012 

8:30 AM 

Scott Emergency Communications Center 

Emergency Operations Center (EOC) 

1100 E 46th Street 

Davenport 

 
 

Meeting called by: Decker Ploehn, Chairman 

Type of meeting: Regular Monthly Meeting 
 

 

 Agenda topics 

 Call to Order-Introductions  

 Minutes of the July 27 Meeting  

 Homeland Security/EMA/IMT Report  

 SECC Report  

 Hospital/Healthcare Planning Report  

 Public Health Report  

 EMS Report-C28/PAB/QM  

 Fire Service Report  

 Law Enforcement/Intel/TSA Report  

 Education Report  

 Public/Private Sector/Community Partner Report  

 Other Items of Interest  

 Next Meeting October 26 at 8:30 AM  

 Adjourn  

  

 

 

 

 

C28 Data Subcommittee will meet following QCEPC. 
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 Agenda topics 

 Call to Order-Introductions  

Discussion: 

Everyone introduced themselves. 

 Minutes of the July 27 Meeting  

Discussion: 

Motion to approve the July 27
th

 meeting minutes was seconded and approved unanimously. 



 Homeland Security/EMA/IMT Report  

Discussion: 

Ross Bergen shared that the North Scott School insurance carrier is holding a disaster tabletop exercise on 

October 18
th

.  October 24
th

 is the Radiological Emergency Response Plan Dress Rehearsal.  The actual 

FEMA evaluated exercise will be held December 5
th

.  October 26
th

 grant applications are due for the 

FEMA Community Resilience Innovation Challenge.  A limited number of grants up to $35,000 will be 

awarded.    There will be a LEPC meeting directly after the QCEPC Meeting October 26
th

.     

Jerry Shirk reported the Rock Island Arsenal Exercise went well and the After Action report will be sent 

to all the participants.  Augustana College was approached and accepted to hold an Active Shooter Drill.    

 SECC Report  

Discussion: 

Brian Hitchcock reported the Backup Center construction is completed as well as the storage facility.  

They are presently working on the installation of the phone, radio, recording system and Positron 911 

equipment at the Backup Center. 

 Hospital/Healthcare Planning Report  

Discussion: 

Dave Kelly reported that Bethaney, Nick and himself will be involved in an Active Shooter Drill mid-

November with the DeWitt School system and hospital.  They are also forming their health coalition with 

the Scott and Clinton County Health Departments as required by the state of Iowa. 

Trent Mull reported they will be participating in the Active Shooter Drill at Augustana College.  Trinity 

was the medical sponsor for the Quad Cities Marathon on September 23
rd

.   

 Public Health Report  

Discussion: 

Nita Ludwig shared she was on WYBC promoting National Preparedness Month as well as recruiting new 

volunteers for their medical reserve corp.  Their capabilities this year are Volunteer Management and 

Fatality Management.   

Denny Coon reported that they participated in the Rock Island Arsenal Exercise and the LEAP Drill.  A 

site visit from IDPH for the PHP Grant has been set for February 12
th 

for SCHD, Genesis and Trinity.  

The work plan has been accepted.   

 EMS Report-C28/PAB/QM  

Discussion: 

Denny reported the next joint meeting for the Chapter 28 Steering Committee and the EMS Physician’s 

Advisory Board will take place on October 3
rd

.  Chuck Gipson shared the Quality Management position is 

getting closer to implementation.  Brian Jacobsen shared it was decided that the Quality Management 

team meet quarterly to review protocols.  Lastly, Brian noted that the PAB Board will be showcased at the 

IEMSA Conference as a success out of Scott County. 



 Fire Service Report  

Discussion: 

Lynn Washburn-Livingston reported at the last Fire Chiefs meeting the Fall Grant for pagers and LUCAS 

CPR devices were reviewed.  She encouraged the departments to utilize the training provided by the 

Midwest Center for Public Safety.  The November 15th meeting will be a joint meeting with SCEMSA.    

 Law Enforcement/Intel/TSA Report  

Discussion: 

Jack Rudsell reported he has been invited to sit on a panel discussion sponsored by Quad City Bank & 

Trust on Cyber Security. 

 Education Report  

Discussion: 

Mary Briones  

 Iowa EMS Instructor Update Tuesday, October 16
th

  

 Evaluator Class Tuesday, October 23
rd

 

 The classes will be held at the Kahl Building, Room 300  7 pm – 9 pm. 

 Mary thanked all of the partners who participated in the successful two-day site visit for accreditation. 

 Public/Private Sector/Community Partner Report  

 Other Items of Interest  

 Next Meeting October 26 at 8:30 AM  

 Adjourn  

 


